WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
November 12, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on November 12, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Planning Commission Chair E. Pete Phelps, Park Committee member Harold Kemler and Lori Demers came to sit it. Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the October 8, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. CD #83697 matures on 11-14-07. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to renew it for 30 months @ 5%. Motion carried.
Harold Kemler took the floor. He had some questions from the Park Committee.
1)  Can they plan to seed the field that is now rented by Rusty Bloom so that in the spring they can move forward with the new soccer fields? The board would like to have a representative from the DCAA come in and let us know what their future plan are for the fields before we can make a decision. A motion was made by Trustee Baker to have Rusty Bloom chisel plow the area in question in case it is decided to go ahead with the new soccer fields in the spring. We will pay him an hourly wage to do this. Seconded by Trustee Graf. Motion carried.
2)  They would like us to hire someone to take care of the ball fields. Dorwin will check into this.
3)   Harold donated $20.00 for the Christmas lights.
There was rumor that the Township Board said that the Park Committee was not properly taking care of the park. There was discussion as to where that information originated. We were asked to clarify who is responsible for repairs that need to be done in the park. The Park Committee was told to give us a list of what needs to be done-in writing-we will discuss it at the next board meeting and let the committee know what the decision is.
Ken Chamberlain took the floor and stated his concerns about the Sheriffs Department not patrolling the outer townships.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker seconded by Trustee Graf to increase our liability insurance to 3 million at an additional cost of $595.00. Motion carried.

The board received a letter from the people across the street from the Township Park asking if the buck pole could be moved to a location that is not in front of their house. Trustee Baker called the person responsible and was told that it would be moved. The board also decided that it would not be a good idea for fire arms to be raffled off on Township property. This information was also forwarded.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have the spring that is sticking out of the ground in the park removed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have the mower serviced by D & G Equipment for $224.99. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
